
         

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

February 2023 

March News Deadline 

Please submit articles  

By February 15 to 

WDCNewsEditor@gmail.com 

    

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

    02/02 Monthly Membership Meeting @ 7:00p 

    02/05 Senior Dog Day 

    02/17-02/18 Rally Trials  

    03/02 Monthly Membership Meeting @ 7:00pm 

    03/04 – 03/05 Novice Agility Trial  

    03/25 – Canine First Aid & CPR Class 

In the Newsletter: 
2 Minutes: January Membership 

Meeting 
3 Minutes: January Board 

Meeting 
4 New Membership 
5-7 Notices, Winter Show Pictures 
8 Volunteer Information 
 
  
  
  

 

January 2023 Winter Show 
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Margie called the meeting to order and asked for a motion to 
approve the minutes of the  
last month’s meeting as published in the newsletter.  Minutes 
were approved and motion passed. 
 
Secretary’s Report: No report 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Marie reported on the summary of the 
2022 WDC Financial Report as distributed. 
 
President’s Report:  Margie thanked everyone that has signed 
up to volunteer at the Winter Show.   There is still a need for 
volunteers for parking and in the kitchen.  Contact Linda 
Milliren to volunteer for parking and Michelle Wright for the 
kitchen.   
 
Membership:  
 
First meeting members: 
Brunette, Tessia & James 
Powley, Laura 
Schmitz, Erin 
Van Asten, Melissa & Scott 
Wruck, Holly & Zachary 
 
Second meeting members: 
Dolan, Linnea, Jessee, Illa, Liam & Martha 
Heasty, Susan 
Hernandez, Alicia & Foltz, Katherine 
Hess, Brianna & Bryant, Joey, Aubrey, Wyatt, Sophie, Brigham 
& Ellie 
Izquierdo, David & Amanda, Dexter, Alexandra, Olivia 
Schimmelpfenning, Barb 
Siricusa, Amy 
 
Committees: 
 
K9 Closet:  Apparel and Winnegamie Dog Club embroidered 
items are available for purchase. 
 
Traveling Trophies/Awards: Laura Steidl reviewed the process 
to be eligible for the different awards. The forms and 
information are on the website under Membership>Forms.   
 
Canine CPR & First Aid:  Len Hoehn reported that a First aid 
class will be held at the club on March 25.  The cost will be 
$45 for members, which includes book.  More information 
will be listed on the club website. 

Fit Dog:  Chelsea Wood reported that the 1st Fit Dog walk 
will be held Sunday, Jan 8th @ 3 pm. Walks are also 
scheduled for February 12th and March 12th.  Check the 
Face Book Winnegamie Dog Club - Fit Dog Club for more 
information. 
 
Yard Permits:  The 2023 yard permits will be available at the 
February meeting.  The permits will also be available via 
mail, sending a self-addressed stamped envelope to Karla 
Smith. 
 
Conformation Show:  Mary reported that more than 800 
dogs are entered in the show each day.   
 
Senior Dog Days:  New activities have been added to this 
event.  Dogs who are considered “veterans” are invited to 
bring their owners for a fun day on Sunday, February 5, 10 
am - 1 pm. 
 
Rally Trial:  February 17 & 18.  Openings are still available for 
the 1st rally trail of the season.  Premiums are available on 
the WDC website.   
 
Old Business:  Election of officers and Board position - Since 
there are no additional nominees, the slate of officers and 
board member was approved, as presented, by unanimous 
consent of the membership.  Volunteers are still needed for 
parking and the kitchen.  A reminder that parking volunteers 
get double hours. 
 
New Business:  Marie reported that the 2023 membership 
dues are due today.   
 
Cry & Brag was held. 
 
Adjournment:  Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  
Motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Jackie Kobierecki 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES–January 5th, 2023 
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BOARD MEETING MINUTES – January 19th, 2023 

Present: Margie Hohman, Marie Murphy, Penney 
Garbe, Tracey Rymer, Barb Hoffman, Jackie 
Kobierecki and Chelsea Wood.   
 
Secretary’s Report:  Tracey asked for clarification 
based on a phone call she received.  An individual 
joined the club in order to get priority in signing up 
for classes.  Becoming a member does not give 
priority, however, taking another class immediately 
after the current class provides advance 
registration opportunity before the general public.   
 
Treasurer’ Report:  Marie provided a financial 
report.    
 
President’s Report:  Margie mentioned that at the 
Winter show, the kitchen and meals were easier 
and she wants to have the committee determine if 
it was more economical.  Additionally, she would 
like to see a budget for the shows and have 
everyone stick to it.   
 
Committee Reports 
 
Membership:  The membership report was 
reviewed. Motion made and seconded to accept 
new members as presented.   The following new 
members were approved: 
Dolan, Linnea, Jessee, Illa, Liam & Martha 
Heasty, Susan 
Hernandez, Alicia & Foltz, Katherine 
Hess, Brianna & Bryant, Joey, Aubrey, Wyatt, 
Sophie, Brigham & Ellie 
Izquierdo, David & Amanda, Dexter, Alexandra, 
Olivia 
Schimmelpfenning, Barb 
Siricusa, Amy 
 
Old Business:  Marie is working on membership 
renewals and it should be wrapped up by the next 
membership meeting.   
 

New Business:   
There was a discussion on how to get the wejoin sign 
up for rental to be available sooner.   
 
Kathie Landro volunteered to take care of the photos 
on the wall.  
 
Jackie announced that Jeannine Schmidt will now be 
the committee chair for the bulletin boards.  
 
There was a discussion on reserving the floor and it 
was reiterated that all drop in classes need to be 
reserving the floor on wejoin between class sessions.  
Floor rentals are $5/hour per person per rental for 
members and $10/hour per person per rental for 
non-members.    
 
Chelsea discussed training some instructors to 
become CGC certified and then they can teach Puppy 
STAR classes, help with CGC and Trick Dog testing 
and with some Fit Dog activities.  The board 
approved six trainers to receive the training.   
 
Motion made and seconded to adjourn.  The meeting 
was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Tracey Rymer 
Secretary 
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Mailing Address 
P.O. Box 713 
Appleton, WI 54912 

Telephone 
920-731-6800 

Website

 
 www.winnegamieDogClub.com 
Facebook 
 www.facebook.com/WinnegamieDogClub 

Training Center 
2043 Manitowoc Road 
Menasha, WI 54952 
 

Officers 
President 

Margie Hohman (920-734-6734) 
Vice President 

Penney Garbe (920-858-7441)  
Secretary 
 Tracey Rymer (920-915-8458) 
Treasurer 
 Marie Murphy (920-882-0809) 
Board of Directors 
 Jackie Kobierecki (920-739-8626) 
 Chelsea Wood (920-791-1550) 
 Barb Hoffman (920-851-3350) 
Building Committee 
 Don “Stan” Stanislawski  

(920-850 3927) 
 Jon Kester (920-716-5115)  

Brian Draeger (920-205-3441) 
Wayne VanDenLangenberg (920-725-
2047) 
Pat & Laurie Flynn (920-809-4784) 

Dog Club Librarian 
Lauren Gaines (920-471-2234) 
laitoste@gmail.com 

Hours Recorder 
 Crystal Schroeder 

crystals214@yahoo.com 
Newsletter Editor 
 Kim Dworak 
 WDCNewsEditor@gmail.com 
Sunshine Committee 
 Karen Willett (920-733-6814) 
Website & Calendar 
 Marie Murphy (920-882-0809)  

murphyfrodo@gmail.com 
 

 

Membership Second Meeting: 
 
Dolan, Linnea (H) 
147 S Schaefer St 
Appleton 
WI, 54915 
715-897-4262 
GSP & Boston 
linnea.dolan@live.com 
 
Hernandez, Alicia & Foltz, Katherine 
(H) 
535 W Parkway Blvd 
Appleton 
WI, 54911 
920-810-7717 
Lab mix 
alijoyhernandez11@gmail.com 
 
Schimmelpfenning, Barb (I) 
601 S Wild Rose Ln 
Appleton 
WI, 54914 
920-716-2137 
Lab Chesapeake 
babz0612@gmail.com 
 
Siricusa, Amy (I) 
1043 Oak St 
Neenah 
WI, 54956 
920-809-2240 
Tibetan Terrier, GSD, Poodle mix 
amy@yahrcompletek9s.com 
 
Heasty, Susan (I) 
302 Fulton Ave 
Oshkosh 
WI, 54901 
920-376-0825 
Standard Dachshund 
sheasty316@gmail.com 
 
Hess, Brianna & Bryant, Joey, Aubrey,  
Wyatt, Sophie, Brigham & Ellie (H) 
W7427 County Rd A 
Shiocton 
WI, 54170 
920-574-6623 
Maremmas, Poodle, Aussie, 
Aussiedoodle, Lab 
whitestaracres@gmail.com 
 

 
 

Membership First Meeting: 
 
Brunette, Tessia & James (H) 
337 White Cedar Pkwy, Apt. N 
Kimberly 
WI, 54136 
920-327-1155 
Catahoula Leopard Dog 
tessiabrunette@gmail.com 
 
Powley, Laura (I) 
970 Evergreen Lane 
Neenah 
WI, 54956 
920-268-5642 
Chihuahua-Pug mix 
lpowley11@gmail.com 
 
Schmitz, Erin (I) 
1918 E Melrose Ave 
Appleton 
WI, 54911 
920-225-9339 
Pug, 2 Goldens 
ErinSchmitz74@gmail.com 
 
Van Asten, Melissa & Scott (H) 
687 Frances St 
Kaukauna 
WI, 54130 
608-358-8242 
Mixed Breed 
melissarenee17@gmail.com 
 
Wruck, Holly & Zachary (H) 
845 S Timmers Ln #15 
Appleton 
WI, 54914 
414-852-9052 
Keeshond 
hjwruck@gmail.com 
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COMPETITIVE TRAVELING TROPHY AWARDS will be presented on June 22, 2023 to the winning members 
who competed at AKC dogs shows from Nov. 1, 2021 through Dec. 31, 2022 and submit an application. 
Rules and information about these awards can be found on the WDC website. 
 
Conformation awards include: 
 
WDC AMATEUR OWNER-HANDLED DOG OF THE YEAR;  
MARY STRANGE AWARD;  
WDC TRAVELING CONFORMATION ACHIEVEMENT AWARD;  
WDC HIGH SCORING CONFORMATION AWARD;  
LOWELL TRACY RECOGNITION OF EXCELLENCE AWARD  
 
Obedience awards include: 
 
JUDY FALCK MEMORIAL TRAVELING OBEDIENCE AWARD;  
PURSUIT OF EXCELLENCE AWARD  
 
Dog Sport awards include:  
 
HANK PERFORMANCE VERSATILITY AWARD;  
WDC AGILITY DOG OF THE YEAR – REGULAR;  
WDC AGILITY DOG OF THE YEAR - PREFERRED 
 
Application deadline: send first-class mail postmarked by May 12, 2023 to: 
 
     Laura Steidl, N7122 32nd Ct, Weyauwega, WI 54983  
                                       OR 
     Send email before midnight, May 15, 2023 to: blsteidl@centurylink.net 

Traveling Trophy Award Information 

Volunteers Needed March 4th and 5th 

Becky Heiner is looking someone to run the kitchen between the hours of 11:00-2:00 for the Novice trial Sat-Sun 
March 4-5. If interested, please contact Becky at wirefoxagility@gmail.com. 
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Winter Show Photos 

 

Becky Heiner M.S., CPDT-KA 
CPCFT candidate 
AKC Canine Fitness Instructor Level 3 
CGC Evaluator 
 
Becky will be presenting information on Canine Fitness at the 
March 2nd meeting of the Winnegamie Dog Club. She will discuss 
the benefits of a canine fitness program and the new AKC Fit Dog 
classes and titles.  
Becky believes there are three elements contributing to the 
wellness of your canine partner. They are fitness, training, and 
nutrition. She started K9 Connections to help dogs and their 
owners with all three areas. Her Wire Fox Terrier, Hank, who 
developed Degenerative Myelopathy, and her English Cocker 
Spaniel, Katie, who had Intervertebral Disk Disease were her 
inspiration to help dogs through canine fitness coaching. Her 
current dogs Tessa and Django love the time spent in fitness 

training. They don’t know it's good for them and that it can 

reduce the risk of injury in dog sports, increase their strength, 
flexibility, coordination, confidence and provide mental and 
physical enrichment. They just know it’s FUN! Come join us and 
learn how canine fitness training can benefit your dog. 

 

 

 
  

 

March Meeting Guest Speaker 



 

 

  

 
 

 

February 2023 Page 7 

 
 
 
 

How Do You Say Goodbye? 

 

How Do You Say Goodbye…. 
 
To the dog that everyone fell in love with when they met her. 
   that loved camping, watching her dad fish, just sitting by his side 
at the lake or playing in the snow? 
   that loved the “ribs” from romaine lettuce, pizza crusts and empty 
peanut butter jars? 
   that loved her Reiki sessions with Kathy, loved walks on the Trestle 
Trail and to run in the fields out in Larsen? 
   that loved her tennis balls and waited patiently by the ball bag in 
the garage until you got one out to throw for her? 
   that loved her sister, Jillian and her brother, Angel Thunder? 
   that was content to sit by our side when we sat by the campfire in 
our yard? 
   that stood up in our wedding along with her brother, Angel 
Thunder? 
   that volunteered so may hours for the Canine CPR classes? 
   that grabbed our hearts and was by our side for 13 years? 
 
You thank her for the years of unconditional love and loyalty. 
 
You thank her breeders, Tom and Mary Schulz for giving you the 
privilege to share the life of this beautiful and gentle soul. 
 
You say a prayer for the veterinarians and thank them and their staff 
for the wonderful care they have given her over the years. Especially 
those at the American Animal Hospital who were so kind to us and 
will miss Vivian as we do. 
 
You give her one last kiss on that soft golden retriever head and let 
her go with dignity. 
 
You keep her in your heart forever. We’ll see you at the Rainbow 
Bridge, Sweetheart 
 
In loving memory of Vivian, Cedar's Red Hot Pretty Woman, CGC 
11/14/2009 – 12/15/2022 
 
Loved and missed by Patty and Len Hoehne. 
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 NURSING HOME VISITS 
Contacts: 

 
Pam Siebert 
kieshagirl54956@gmail.com 
920-470-6634   

      
Prerequisites:  

 Must be an approved member 

 Your dog must be at least one year old and have earned its 
Canine Good Citizen certificate 

 Dogs need to be approved by Pam Siebert (contact Pam to 
schedule an evaluation) 

 The handler must present their vaccination card showing 3 Covid 
vaccinations. 

 
 

 
Procedure for Submitting Member Volunteer Hours 

Reports 
 As you earn volunteer hours, please complete the “Volunteer Hours 
Report Form” and submit it to the Hours Recorder in one of three ways: 

 Scan and email the form to: crystals214@yahoo.com 
 Drop off the completed form in the club office 
 Mail it to the Hours Recorder (address on form) 

 Hard copies of the form are available in the club office.  It can also be 
downloaded from the website under the Membership tab (listed in both 
the Forms and Volunteer sections). 
  
Members can check their hours completed to date status on the website 
in the Membership / Volunteer section.  The document name is 
“Volunteer Hours Log”.  Updates will be posted at least once a month. 
  
Any questions or comments, please contact Crystal Schroeder 
at crystals214@yahoo.com. 
 

COMMITTEE HELP NEEDED 
Contact: Jackie Kobierecki 
920-739-8626 
nursejlk@gmail.com 

 

CLASS HELP NEEDED 
More help is needed with teaching 
and assisting.  It’s a fun way to share 
your knowledge with students and 
help them train their dogs to its full 
potential.  A private training session 
will be held.  We are also in need of 
assistants to help with the training 
equipment during classes: this is 
keeping track of payments, receipts, 
and fittings of collars, etc. during 
classes. Vacuuming after Obedience 
classes is also needed.  This takes 
about 30-45 minutes each day.  
Hours are flexible.  If interested in 
helping, contact the Director of 
Training,  
WinnegamieDogClubTraining@gmail.
com 

 
CLEANING 

Most Friday’s beginning at 8:00 a.m. 
Help is needed to clean the building.  
Contact Jon Kester to confirm 
dates/times at 920-716-5115 
jkester1946@gmail.com. 
 

Fawn Tauber 
fawndan@gmail.com 
920-419-7336  



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

  



 

 

 
 



 

 

WINNEGAMIE DOG CLUB, INC.  
RULES FOR YARD USAGE 

 
♥ One of the benefits of club membership is the use of the yard to run your dogs. Therefore, you must be an 
APPROVED CLUB MEMBER to enjoy it. 
 

♥ To identify you to other club members, you MUST have a yard pass hanging from your vehicle’s rear-view 
mirror. This can be obtained from WDC’s Yard Pass Chairperson after you are an approved member. If you walk or 
bicycle to the club, carry the yard pass with you. Club members who see a vehicle without a yard pass are instructed to 
call the Menasha Police Department.  
 

♥ Picking up after your dog(s) is VERY IMPORTANT. As you’re doing so, don’t hesitate to pick up any that is 
missed by someone else. Most likely you like how clean the yard is, and it can only be kept that way through a joint 
effort from all of us. 
 

♥ If someone else is using the yard when you arrive, be sure to ASK PERMISSION to bring your dog(s) in. Not 
every dog wants playmates.  
 

♥ If you are using the yard and choose to let your dog(s) play without new playmates, please be aware there is a 
15 MINUTE TIME LIMIT from the time the next person arrives. If no one is waiting, feel free to use the yard as long as 
you like.  
 

♥ For the safety of the dogs and people, please do not use LONG LINES on dogs and refrain from using PRONG 
COLLARS when dogs are playing with each other.  
 

♥ If the training center is rented out for a day or weekend, the yard will be closed, since BUILDING RENTAL also 
INCLUDES the exclusive use of the YARD. Dates will be posted before the event in the newsletter and/or on the bulletin 
board by the yard.  
 

♥ Occasionally the yard is SATURATED WITH WATER, and dogs running and playing will tear up the lawn and 
could become hurt. During these times (usually in the spring), the yard will be closed. It will be posted on the bulletin 
board near the entrance and on the website. 
 

♥ By adhering to these rules, we can all be assured that the yard will continue to be a place where we can enjoy 
some active time with our best friends.  

♥ A 2023 Yard Pass is required to use the Club’s front and back fenced yards. 
 

♥ The new Yard Passes are purple and white and they are to be placed in the clear plastic hanging pockets. So, 
don’t throw away the plastic hangers. Take out the old 2022 Yard Pass and place the new passes in the hanger.  
 
 

♥ The plastic hangers are to hang from your rear-view mirror. If you bike or walk to the club, carry the hanging 
pocket pass with you.  
 

♥ Household Memberships may have two FREE passes. Individual memberships may have one FREE pass.  Extra 
passes are $1.00 each and extra plastic hangers are $2.00 each. If your pass is damaged or stolen, replacement passes 
can be obtained for $3.00 fee (pass $1.00 and hangers $2.00). If you get a new license plate number, you will need to 
get a new pass. The passes will change yearly.  ALL CLUB MEMBERS MUST HAVE PASSES BY MAY 1. 



 

 

2023 WDC YARD PASSES ARE READY!! 
 

♥ We need your help – please help enforce the yard-use policy! Look at the cars for the people using the fenced 
yards. If someone using the yard doesn’t have a yard pass, please courteously ask him or her if they are WDC 
members. If they are not members, tell them the yards are for MEMBERS ONLY and tell them how they can become 
WDC members. If someone is abusing the posted rules, give the license plate number and complaint to any board 
member or Karla Smith. 
 

♥ Feedback/concerns/suggestions … contact Karla Smith or any board member. 
 

♥ To obtain a car pass, complete the application below and bring with you to the membership meeting, where 
Karla Smith will be on hand to distribute yard passes. Or you can mail the completed application with a stamped, self- 
addressed envelope to Karla at the address on the form.  
 

Karla Smith 
1005 Ardmore Trl 

Oshkosh, WI 54904 
(920) 303-1122 

 
 

2023 YARD PASS ORDER FORM 
 

Name:  _______________________________________________________________ 
 
Street Address:   ________________________________________________________ 
 
City/State/ZIP:  _________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone:  __________________________   
 
Type of Membership: ___ Household (2 free yard passes)  ___  Individual (1 free yard pass) 
 
Number of Yard Passes Needed:  ________________ 
 
License Plate Numbers:  1st Plate   ______________  2nd Plate  ____________ 
 
ADDITIONAL YARD PERMITS   ($1.00 for yard passes each, $2.00 for plastic hangers each, make check or money order 
out to WDC):  
 Number of extra Passes: _______   Number of extra Plastic Hangers:  _______ 
License Plate Numbers:   _______________          ______________        ___________ 
 
Bring completed application to a monthly membership meeting or mail with a stamped, self-addressed envelope to:  
 

Karla Smith 
1005 Ardmore Trl 

Oshkosh, WI 54904 
(920) 303-1122 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
  



 

 

 



 

 

 

Winnegamie 

Dog Club, Inc. 

P.O.  Box  713 

Appleton,  WI    54912-0713 


